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Contact: State Rep. Paul Wesselhöft
Capitol: (405) 557-7343

Wesselhöft Will Fight Governor Veto on Driver’s License Bill 
OKLAHOMA CITY –State Rep. Paul Wesselhöft said he is disappointed by Gov. Brad Henry’s veto of a bill that protects Oklahoman’s right to privacy – an “anti big brother, big government” bill – and says he plans to seek an override of the veto. 
House Bill 2569, by Wesselhöft, would protect Oklahomans’ driver’s licenses from government intrusion by preemptively disallowing state and local governments from tracking a person’s location or obtaining personal information from an individual’s driver’s license. 

“Through technology, governments, corporate and private entities can track a person’s location and personal information if one’s driver’s license is embedded with a Radio Frequency Identification (RFID) chip or special ink,” said Wesselhöft, R-Moore. “They can be tracked by satellites, radio towers and even through doors in buildings as one walks through them.”
The Moore Republican said that if a congressional bill is made into law, it would violate the Fourth Amendment of the Constitution which states, ‘The right of the people to be secure in their persons, houses, papers, and effects, against unreasonable searches and seizures, shall not be violated’.
“House Bill 2569 received bipartisan support, passing the House on a 76-13 vote and passing the Senate on 41-7 vote,” said Wesselhöft. “The governor is not only opposing the Legislature’s decision but the constitutional rights of citizens. I will be seeking to override the governor’s veto.”
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